The following **military recruiters** will be available in the cafeteria during all lunches: US Marines– Thursday, January 26

If you are scheduled for virtual Global Perspectives with Mr. K. Kantz for spring semester, you are required to attend a mandatory orientation session this week. An orientation session will be held today, Thursday, Jan. 26th from 2:35-2:55 p.m. in Room 031. If you cannot attend, you are responsible for seeing Mr. K. Kantz to arrange an individual orientation session.

Mr. Landis' Online PE class will have an introductory meeting in the lower weight room during 6th period today and Tuesday, 1/31/17 for anyone who did not attend one of the two sessions during midterms. These will be the last two opportunities.

Assignments begin on Feb. 4th.

B. Landis

Mr. Ammon will be holding an Online PE intro meeting for those students who did not attend a previous meeting on TUESDAY, 1/31/17, 2nd period in the lower fitness room in the arena gym. This is your last opportunity to get important information about this class.

D. Ammon

Senior Privilege for Second Semester: All seniors who are eligible for senior privilege MUST SUBMIT AN APPLICATION FOR SECOND SEMESTER. Applications for senior privilege (late arrival & early dismissal) are now available in the Main Office at Mrs. Loke's desk. Your application must be approved by administration (grades, attendance, debts, discipline and CRP completion will be checked) and you must verify your approval before your privileges will go into effect. Please don't wait until the last minute to apply, as it may take 24-48 hours for the approval process. Note: you do not need to re-apply for Club early release privilege – this is the only privilege that is in effect for the full school year.

Seniors still undecided about what to do after Graduation? Career Link, Lancaster Career and Technology Center, and several other organizations will be visiting the College Career Center in January to discuss options after high school. See Mrs. Ziegler for more details.

Are you interested in wildlife, conservation, community service, and leadership opportunities? What if you could roll them all into one package AND get college credit for it? Then you may be interested in Pennsylvania's Wildlife Leadership Academy. This 5-day summer residential program is open to all students aged 14 to 17 and will qualify them to become Conservation Ambassadors. Deadline for applications is March 15th. For more information see your guidance counselor or Mrs. Mitchell.

**ATTENTION FEMALE JUNIORS AND SENIORS:** Through a grant from the National Science Foundation, Manheim Township and Thaddeus Stevens College are offering field trips to visit local industries with STEM careers for women. The first trip will be February 14th from 7:30 AM – 1:30 PM to tour Lancaster's Drinking Water Treatment Facility. Lunch is provided. There are only 25 seats, so sign up is first come first served. The sign-up sheet is in the main office. If you have any questions, please see Mrs. Mitchell.

**Attention Seniors:** Apply to the Penn Live/Patriot News Best and Brightest program. Award recipients will be featured on the PennLive website, as well as in a special edition of The Sunday Patriot-News in May. Applications are due by Monday, March 6th. See Mrs. Ziegler for more information or visit Naviance to print an application.

**STUDY HALL STUDENTS:** A reminder from the library that you must have your student ID to enter the library from Study Hall. If you've lost your ID, please see the library for a replacement. Cost is \$5.

Students: LCCTC has a new alternative Driver's License Testing Center! If you are frustrated with scheduling a driver's test for your license with Penn Dot's Driver's License Centers you are more than welcome to get your driver's license with us! There is a fee of \$100 for the initial test, and a \$25 fee for a retest if needed. The Penn Dot Driver's License Center's schedule is booked up to 6-8 months, LCCTC can get you scheduled within a week or on the day of your eligibility test date. We also provide driver's education training behind the wheel and online classes. If you have any questions please call 717-859-5102 or email drivertraining@lancasterctc.edu<mailto:drivertraining@lancasterctc.edu</p>

Mini-THON will be holding a fundraiser at Rachel's Creperie on Tuesday, January 31st. Make sure to stop by and grab some food after the early dismissal!

**Attention Seniors:** It is the moment you have all been waiting for -- your Senior Write Up for the yearbook. On Moodle you will find a course called Yearbook Senior Write Up. The directions are self-explanatory on that site. The Senior Write Up must be completed by Feb. 3rd. See Mrs. Wolfe or Mrs. Schiffhauer with questions or concerns.

The MTHS Excel class is creating an escape room and are encouraging everyone, students and families to come and discover this year's theme: Cleopatra's Crypt. The opening of the escape room will be February 6th and will run until the 17th after school and on the weekend. The cost is \$8 for students and \$10 for adults. Ticket sales will begin on January 12th at lunch on Thursdays and Fridays leading up to the opening. Come see if you and your friends can find your way out of Cleopatra's crypt. Proceeds will go to Mini-THON. Make sure to follow @mthsescaperoom to see the progress and announcements about the escape room on Instagram and Twitter. If you have any questions, please email <a href="mailto:mthsescaperoom@gmail.com">mthsescaperoom@gmail.com</a>, or ask Kira Jenkins or Julia Romano.

**Spring Sports are just around the corner.** The deadline for turning in <u>PIAA Physicals (or re certifications)</u> for SPRING SPORTS is February 17th for Varsity and JV sports and February 24th for Junior High track.

**VARSITY TRACK AND FIELD:** There will be an organizational meeting for anyone interested in participating on the varsity track and field team this spring tonight, January 26th. The meeting will be at 7:30pm in the Convocation Hall. This meeting is for both athletes and parents. Please bring a pen for pencil with you to the meeting.

**Boys tennis team candidates** will have a mandatory meeting February 7, at 2:35 in the MTHS cafeteria. This meeting will be brief and necessary paper forms plus information will be provided. Please make arrangements to attend!

<u>Senior Student Athletes</u>: Do you plan on playing sports in college? Will you be participating in National Signing Day on Wednesday, February 1, 2017? If you haven't already turned in your questionnaire, please stop by the Athletic office and see Mrs. Gaissert. Deadline is January 27, 2017.

## **TODAY'S SPORTS**

SPORT	VS	A/H	SITE	GAME TIME	E.D.	BUS TIME
Vrifle	Conestoga Valley	Н	Rifle Range	4:00		
Jvgbasket	Central York	Н	Arena	6:00		
Jgbasket	Central York	Н	Arena	7:30		